Husband	:	THOMAS RUSSEL
	Birth:	1788 in Lofthouse, Yorkshire, England
	Death:	26 Apr 1861 in Port Hope, Ontario, Canada
	Marriage:	16 Apr 1810 in Lofthouse, Yorkshire, England $WEST RIDING$
	Father:	
	Mother:	
Wife:		SARAH GRAINGE
	Birth:	1789
	Death:	05 Oct 1862 in Port Hope,Ontario,Canada
	Father:	
	Mother:	
Children:		
1	Name:	ROBERT RUSSEL
М	Birth:	13 Mar 1811 in Lofthouse, Yorkshire, England
	Death:	01 Jun 1888 in Akron, Summit Co.,Ohio
	Burial:	1888 in Canaan Center Cemetery, Canaan, Wayne Co. Ohio
	Marriage:	Ontario, Canada
	Spouse:	SARAH ADAMSON
2	Name:	HANNAH RUSSEL
F	Birth:	23 Apr 1813 in Lofthouse, Yorkshire, England
	Death:	25 Jan 1875 in Port Hope, Ontario, Canada
	Burial:	Port Hope Union Cemetery
	Marriage:	04 Jun 1833 in Port Hope,Ontario,Canada
	Spouse:	NICHOLAS HAGERMAN
3	Name:	ELIZABETH RUSSEL
F	Birth:	16 Jul 1815 in Skinningrove, Yorkshire, England BROTTON, VORK, EUGLAND
	Marriage:	31 Oct 1835 in Port Hope, Durham Co., Ontario, Canada
	Spouse:	JAMES BAKER

Family Group Sheet for THOMAS RUSSELL

Notes:

THOMAS RUSSELL

The dates of death for Thomas and Sarah Russell are from a Hagerman Bible.

SARAH GRAINGE

Sarah's last name may be Granger but in the Bishop's Transcript it is spelled Grainge.

	Husband: THOMAS RUSSELL			
_	Born: 1788	in: Lofthouse, Yorkshire, England		
	Married: 16 Apr 1810	in: Lofthouse, Yorkshire, England in: Port Hope, Ontario, Canada		
	Died: 26 Apr 1861			
	Wife: SARAH GRAINGE			
	Born: 1789			
	Died: 05 Oct 1862	in: Port Hope, Ontario, Canada		
	CHILDREN			
1	Name: ROBERT RUSSELL			
	Born: 13 Mar 1811	in: Lofthouse, Yorkshire, England		
M	Died: 01 Jun 1888	in: Akron, Summit Co.,Ohio		
	Married:	in: Ontario, Canada		
	Spouse: SARAH ADAMSON			
2	Name: HANNAH RUSSELL			
	Born 1: 23 Apr 1813	in: Lofthouse, Yorkshire, England		
F	Born 2: 08 Apr 1814	in: Date given by family		
r	Died: 25 Jan 1875	in: Port Hope, Ontario, Canada		
	Married: 04 Jun 1833	in: Port Hope, Ontario, Canada		
	Spouse: NICHOLAS HAGERMA	N		
3	Name: ELIZABETH RUSSELL			
F	Born: 16 Jul 1815	in: Skinningrove, Yorkshire, England		
r	Married: 31 Oct 1835	in: Port Hope, Durham Co., Ontario, Canada		
	Spouse: JAMES BAKER			

. 1

t

.

Medical

Notes

The dates of death for Thomas and Sarah Russell are from a Hagerman Bible.

Marriage Information	
Wife:	SARAH GRAINGE
Married:	16 Apr 1810
Beginning status:	Married
	Lofthouse, Yorkshire, England

Marriage Notes

Wife:	SARAH GRAINGE
	1789 05 Oct 1862 Port Hope,Ontario,Canada
Address and Phone(s)	
Medical	
Ni - 4	

Notes

Sarah's last name may be Granger but in the Bishop's Transcript it is spelled Grainge.

Child:	ROBERT RUSSELL
Born:	13 Mar 1811
in:	Lofthouse, Yorkshire, England
Died:	01 Jun 1888
in:	
Relationship with Father:	
Relationship with Mother:	GRAINGE, SARAH - Natural
Burial:	1888
	Canaan Center Cemetery, Canaan, Wayne Co. Ohio
Address and Phone(s)	
Medical	
Notes	
Marriage Information	
Wife:	SARAH ADAMSON
Beginning status:	Married
in:	Ontario, Canada
Marriage Notes	

Child:	HANNAH RUSSELL			
Born:	23 Apr 1813			
in:	Lofthouse, Yorkshire, England			
Died:	25 Jan 1875			
in:	Port Hope, Ontario, Canada			
Relationship with Father:	RUSSELL, THOMAS - Natural			
Relationship with Mother:	GRAINGE, SARAH - Natural			
Burial:	Port Hope Union Cemetery			
Fact 1:	25 Jan 1875			
	Buried Union Cemetery			
Fact 2:	-			
	Marriage date in question			
Fact 3:	Lived Hamilton Twp.,Lot 35,Con.1			
Address and Phone(s)				
Medical				
Notes				
Marriage Information				
Husband:	NICHOLAS HAGERMAN			
Married:	04 Jun 1833			
Beginning status:	Married			
	Port Hope, Ontario, Canada			

Marriage Notes

Child:	ELIZABETH RUSSELL
Born:	16 Jul 1815
in:	Skinningrove, Yorkshire, England
Relationship with Father:	RUSSELL, THOMAS - Natural
Relationship with Mother:	GRAINGE, SARAH - Natural
AKA (Facts Pg):	SARAH ELIZABETH RUSSELL
Baptism:	01 Oct 1848
Duption	Three girls baptised 1 Oct 1848
Address and Phone(s)	
Medical	
Notes	
Marriage Information	
Husband:	JAMES BAKER
Married:	31 Oct 1835
Beginning status:	Married
in:	Port Hope, Durham Co., Ontario, Canada
in:	Port Hope, Durham Co., Ontario, Canada

Attention: This site does not support the current version of your web browser. To get the best possible experience using our website we recommend that you upgrade to a newer version or install another browser.

Thomas Russel, "England Births and Christenings, 1538-1975"

Citing this Record

"England Births and Christenings, 1538-1975," index, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/pal:/MM9.1.1/NFV3-F54 : accessed 25 February 2015), Thomas Russel, 18 Sep 1748; citing Guiseley, Yorkshire, England, reference 2:1Z8CSX9; FHL microfilm 1,545,803.



Robert Russel, "England Births and Christenings, 1538-1975"

Robert Russel				
England Births and Christenings				
Name:	Robert Russel			
Gender:	Male			
Christening Date:	14 Jan 1770			
Christening Place:	FYLINGDALES, YORK, ENGLAND			
Father's Name:	Thos. Russel			
Indexing Project (Batch) Number: C1053 number: 919060	5-2 , System Origin: England-ODM , GS Film			

Citing this Record

"England Births and Christenings, 1538-1975," index, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/pal:/MM9.1.1/J36C-5ZX : accessed 25 February 2015), Robert Russel, 14 Jan 1770; citing FYLINGDALES,YORK,ENGLAND, reference ; FHL microfilm 919,060.

Attention: This site does not support the current version of your web browser. To get the best possible experience using our website we recommend that you upgrade to a newer version or install another browser

Thomas Russel, "England Marriages, 1538–1973 "

Thomas Russel				
mentioned in the record of Thomas Russel	and Sarah Grainge			
Name:	Thomas Russel			
Spouse's Name:	Sarah Grainge			
Event Date:	16 Apr 1810			
Event Place:	Loftus,York,England			
Indexing Project (Batch) Number: M1055 number: 919067	51-2 , System Origin: England-ODM , GS Film			

Citing this Record

"England Marriages, 1538–1973," index, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/pal:/MM9.1.1/NKYR-74S : accessed 25 February 2015), Thomas Russel and Sarah Grainge, 16 Apr 1810; citing Loftus,York,England, reference ; FHL microfilm 919,067.

Robert Russel, "England Births and Christenings, 1538-1975"

Robert Russel					
England Births and Christenings					
Name:		Robert Russel			
Gender:	Mal	Male			
Christening Date:	13 N	13 Mar 1811			
Christening Place:	LOFTUS, YORK, ENGLAND				
Father's Name:	Thomas Russel				
Indexing Project (Batch) Number:	C10551-2,	System Origin:	England-ODM ,	GS Film	
number: 919067					

Citing this Record

"England Births and Christenings, 1538-1975," index, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/pal:/MM9.1.1/JWXR-FBJ : accessed 25 February 2015), Robert Russel, 13 Mar 1811; citing LOFTUS, YORK, ENGLAND, reference ; FHL microfilm 919,067.

Sarah Grange

mentioned in the record of Thomas Russell and Sarah Grange

Name:	Thomas Russeli
Birth Date:	1789
Age:	21
Spouse's Name:	Sarah Grange
Spouse's Birth Date:	1789
Spouse's Age:	21
Event Date:	20 Jan 1810
Event Place:	Skeiton Parish, York, England
Indexing Project (Batch) Number: 10	3866-0, System Origin: England-EASy, GS Film number: 1470091

Citing this Record

"England Marriages, 1538–1973," Database, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:NXZ6-MYY : accessed 18 June 2015), Thomas Russell and Sarah Grange, 20 Jan 1810; citing Skelton Parish, York, England, reference ; FHL microfilm 1,470,091.

Thomas Russel	
England Births and Christenings	
Name:	Thomas Russel
Gender:	Male
Christening Date:	11 Jan 1781
Christening Place:	WHITBY,YORK,ENGLAND
Birth Date:	07 Jan 1781
Father's Name:	Robert Russel
Mother's Name:	Ann
Indexing Project (Batch) Number: C007	74-6, System Origin: England-ODM, GS Film number: 919083

Citing this Record

"England Births and Christenings, 1538-1975," index, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:N5FH-PX7 : accessed 17 May 2015), Thomas Russel, 11 Jan 1781; citing , reference ; FHL microfilm 919,083.

Robert Russel

England Births and Christenings		
Name:	Robert Russel	
Gender:	Male	
Christening Date:	13 Mar 1811	
Christening Place:	LOFTUS, YORK, ENGLAND	
Father's Name:	Thomas Russel	
Indexing Project (Batch) Number:	C10551-2, System Origin: England-ODM, GS Film nun	nber: 919067

Citing this Record

"England Births and Christenings, 1538-1975," Database, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:JWXR-FBJ : accessed 18 June 2015), Robert Russel, 13 Mar 1811; citing LOFTUS,YORK,ENGLAND, reference ; FHL microfilm 919,067.

Hannah Russel

England Births and Christenings					
Name:	н	annah Russel			
Gender:	F	emale			
Christening Date:	2	3 Apr 1813			
Christening Place:	L	OFTUS,YORK,EN	GLAND		
Father's Name:	Т	hos. Russel			
Mother's Name:	S	arah			
Indexing Project (Batch) Number:	C10551-1 ,	System Origin:	England-ODM ,	GS Film number:	919067

Citing this Record

"England Births and Christenings, 1538-1975," Database, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:N5Q2-7QH : accessed 18 June 2015), Hannah Russel, 23 Apr 1813; citing LOFTUS, YORK, ENGLAND, reference ; FHL microfilm 919,067.

Elizabeth Russel

England Births and Christenings					
Name:	El	izabeth Russel			
Gender:	Fe	emale			
Christening Date:	16	i Jul 1815			
Christening Place:	BF	ROTTON, YORK, E	NGLAND		
Father's Name:	Th	nomas Russel			
Mother's Name:	Sa	arah			
Indexing Project (Batch) Number:	C04001-1,	System Origin:	England-ODM ,	GS Film number:	573987

Citing this Record

"England Births and Christenings, 1538-1975," Database, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:JMNJ-1JF : accessed 18 June 2015), Elizabeth Russel, 16 Jul 1815; citing BROTTON,YORK,ENGLAND, reference ; FHL microfilm 573,987.

Sarah Grainge

mentioned in the record of Thoma	s Russel and	Sarah Grainge			
Name:	Th	omas Russel			
Spouse's Name:	Sa	rah Grainge			
Event Date:	16	Apr 1810			
Event Place:	Lo	ftus,York,England	t		
Indexing Project (Batch) Number:	M10551-2 ,	System Origin:	England-ODM ,	GS Film number:	919067

Citing this Record

"England Marriages, 1538–1973," Database, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:NKYR-749 : accessed 18 June 2015), Thomas Russel and Sarah Grainge, 16 Apr 1810; citing Loftus,York,England, reference ; FHL microfilm 919,067.

Thomas Russel

 mentioned in the record of Thomas Russel and Sarah Grainge

 Name:
 Thomas Russel

 Spouse's Name:
 Sarah Grainge

 Event Date:
 16 Apr 1810

 Event Place:
 Loftus,York,England

 Indexing Project (Batch) Number:
 M10551-2, System Origin:

 England-ODM, GS Film number:
 919067

Citing this Record

"England Marriages, 1538–1973," Database, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:NKYR-74S : accessed 18 June 2015), Thomas Russel and Sarah Grainge, 16 Apr 1810; citing Loftus,York,England, reference ; FHL microfilm 919,067.

Thomas Russell

mentioned in the record of Thomas Russell and Sarah Grange

		-				
Name:	TI	homas Russell				
Birth Date:	17	'89				
Age:	2'	1				
Spouse's Name:	Si	arah Grange				
Spouse's Birth Date:	17	/89				
Spouse's Age:	2	1				
Event Date:	20	0 Jan 1810				
Event Place:	S	keiton Parish, Yor	k, England			
Indexing Project (Batch) Number:	103866-0 ,	System Origin:	England-EASy ,	GS Film number:	1470091	

Citing this Record

"England Marrlages, 1538–1973," Database, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:NXZ6-MYB : accessed 18 June 2015), Thomas Russell and Sarah Grange, 20 Jan 1810; citing Skelton Parish, York, England, reference ; FHL microfilm 1,470,091. Husband: THOMAS RUSSELL

Born: 18 Feb 1837	in: Port Hope, Ontario, Canada	
Married: 06 Nov 1860	in: Canaan, Wayne Co., Ohio	
Died: 06 Oct 1906	in: Canaan, Wayne Co., Ohio	
Burial: 08 Oct 1906	in: Canaan Center Cemetery, Canaan, Wayne Co. Ohio	
Father: ROBERT RUSS	ELL	
Mother: SARAH ADAMS	SON	
Other Spouses:		

Wife: EMILY GALE HOTCHKISS

Born: 20 Nov 1843in: Canaan, Wayne Co., OhioDied: 28 Nov 1914in: Canaan, Wayne Co., OhioBurial: 30 Nov 1914in: Canaan, Wayne Co., OhioFather: ALFRED HOTCHKISSMother: SARAH BROOKS
Other Spouses:

CHILDREN

1 M	Name: URELMA ALFRED RUSSELL Born: 10 Jun 1861 in: Canaan, Wayne Co., Ohio Died: 28 Jan 1925 in: Wooster, Wayne Co., Ohio Burial: 30 Jan 1925 in: Canaan Center Cemetery, Canaan, Wayne Co. Ohio Married: 09 Feb 1886 in: Canaan, Wayne Co., Ohio
	Spouse: FLORA ALICE HAAS
2 M	Name: HENRY GRANGER RUSSELL Born: 18 Dec 1864 in: Canaan, Wayne Co., Ohio Died: 27 Nov 1915 in: Massillion, Stark Co.Ohio
.*1	Burial: 29 Nov 1915 in: Canaan Center Cemetery, Canaan, Wayne Co. Ohio Married: in: Spouse: no wife
3	Name: HARLEY ROBERT RUSSELL
М	Born: 27 Apr 1870 in: Canaan, Wayne Co., Ohio Died: 22 Feb 1957 in: Creston, Wayne Co., Ohio Burial: 24 Feb 1957 in: Canaan Center Cemetery, Canaan, Wayne Co. Ohio Married: 20 Jul 1900 in: Columbus, Franklin Co., Ohio Spouse: GOLDA ODESSA TOTTEN



Special Collections Home New Search Back to R		OTHER RESOURCES Search Western States Marriages About the Western States Marriage Records Index
Details For M Groom Last Name: Groom First Name: Groom Residence: Bride Last Name: Bride First Name: Bride Residence: Place: Date: County of Record: State: Volume: Page:	arriage ID#1520220 RUSSELL Ralph N. STEWART Nell 28 Feb 1947 Eddy New Mexico 0020 11191	 Alphabetical List of Counties Alternative Searches List of Counties By State How To Submit Names Search Tips Utah Pre-1887 Sources Note: Using the Firefox browser will eliminate the page refresh problem caused by hitting the back button.
	Provo) L. Tom Perry Special Collections BYU- billections: McKay Library 240A, Rexburg, ID 8 Family History Lab: (208) 496-9536 ©2005 BYU-Idaho and David O. McKay Library, All Right	

We canced when the 1950 water States Record Detail. cfm?rec... 12/2/2014

Kut Lunto to beller Noo doment of ler the ground faller accuration has hanced the grow faller hit steered of for year Cont give the talko Guesland Wharm the \$150 Ruesell Noo a Muer Baz Leaning Thomas diames is That the dread When the patien Stormes your of it to granfaller in England The contes demenderance that the Com Heyerman of last Hays lende hus Listers more Buller and me Levaning this Palut Rupull and Who die in Heyen 18603. Think Jallero hame being dromes Tugall America Curreda West in 1830 His 16 the 1810 Emissaled Mill His Carendo to Marth of your Ling land march De in His 76 year Was heren at duplie Berling how all the wing at the was

Family Group Sheet for SARAH BROOKS

Husband:	ALFRED HOTCHKISS	
	Birth: 10 Oct 1805 in Cheshire, New Haven C	Co.,Conn
D	eath: 31 May 1860 in Canaan,Wayne Co.,O	hio
E	Burial: Canaan Center Cemetery	
	riage: 10 Jul 1831 in Amenia, Dutchess Co, No	ew York
Fa	ather: WAITSTILL HOTCHKISS	
Mo	other: PHEBE COWELL	
Wife:	SARAH BROOKS	
	Birth: 18 Jan 1811 in Amenia, Dutchess Co, N	
D	eath: 04 Sep 1886 in Canaan,Wayne Co.,Ol	nio
E	Burial: Canaan Center Cemetery	
	ather:	
M	other:	
Children:		· · · · · ·
1 N	ame: WILLIAM HENRY HOTCHKISS	
М	Birth: Oct 1834 in New York	
D	eath: 09 Jul 1913 in San Jose,Santa Clara C	Co.,Cal
Mar	riage: 19 Oct 1854 in Canaan,Wayne Co.,Oh	io
Sp	ouse: HANNAH ZUVER	
2 N	ame: GEORGE W HOTCHKISS	
М	Birth: 14 Aug 1837 in Canaan, Wayne Co.,O	hio
D	eath: 22 Feb 1858 in Canaan ,Wayne Co.,O	hio
E	Burial: Canaan Center Cemetery	COMMITTED SUCIDE AGE 21
Sp	ouse: NONE	4GE 2-1
3 N	ame: EMILY GALE HOTCHKISS	
F	Birth: 20 Nov 1843 in Canaan, Wayne Co., Ol	nio
D	eath: 28 Nov 1914 in Canaan, Wayne Co., Ol	nio
E	Burial: 30 Nov 1914 in Canaan Center Cemet	•
Mar	riage: 06 Nov 1860 in Canaan,Wayne Co.,Ol	hio
Sp	ouse: THOMAS RUSSELL	
	ame: JOSEPHINE HOTCHKISS	
F	Birth: 25 Mar 1846 in Canaan, Wayne Co., Of	
D	eath: 13 Sep 1865 in Canaan,Wayne Co.,Ol	nio
-	Burial: Canaan Center Cemetery	
E	ouse: NONE	

WILLIAM HENRY HOTCHKISS

-

William Henry Hotchkiss was called Henry most of his life. He served in the Civil War ,was injured and discharged. He and his wife Hannah

Family Group Sheet for EMILY GALE HOTCHKISS

Husband	l:	THOMAS RUSSELL
	Birth:	18 Feb 1837 in Port Hope,Ontario,Canada
	Death:	06 Oct 1906 in Canaan,Wayne Co.,Ohio
	Burial:	08 Oct 1906 in Canaan Center Cemetery, Canaan, Wayne Co. Ohio
	Marriage:	06 Nov 1860 in Canaan,Wayne Co.,Ohio
	Father:	ROBERT RUSSELL
	Mother:	SARAH ADAMSON
Wife:		EMILY GALE HOTCHKISS
	Birth:	20 Nov 1843 in Canaan, Wayne Co., Ohio
	Death:	28 Nov 1914 in Canaan,Wayne Co.,Ohio
	Burial:	30 Nov 1914 in Canaan Center Cemetery, Canaan, Wayne Co. Ohio
	Father:	ALFRED HOTCHKISS
	Mother:	SARAH BROOKS
Children	•	
1	Name:	URELMA ALFRED RUSSELL
М	Birth:	10 Jun 1861 in Canaan,Wayne Co.,Ohio
	Death:	28 Jan 1925 in Wooster,Wayne Co.,Ohio
	Burial:	30 Jan 1925 in Canaan Center Cemetery, Canaan, Wayne Co. Ohio
	Marriage:	09 Feb 1886 in Canaan,Wayne Co.,Ohio
	Spouse:	FLORA ALICE HAAS
2	Name:	HENRY GRANGER RUSSELL
М	Birth:	18 Dec 1864 in Canaan,Wayne Co.,Ohio
	Death:	27 Nov 1915 in Massillion, Stark Co. Ohio
	Burial:	29 Nov 1915 in Canaan Center Cemetery, Canaan, Wayne Co. Ohio
	Spouse:	no wife
3	Name:	HARLEY ROBERT RUSSELL
М	Birth:	27 Apr 1870 in Canaan, Wayne Co., Ohio
	Death:	22 Feb 1957 in Creston, Wayne Co., Ohio
	Burial:	24 Feb 1957 in Canaan Center Cemetery, Canaan, Wayne Co. Ohio
	Marriage:	20 Jul 1900 in Columbus, Franklin Co., Ohio
	Spouse:	GOLDA ODESSA TOTTEN
Notes:		
THOMAS	RUSSELL	▲

 \bigwedge

Thomas Russell was born in Port Hope, Ontario, Canada and came to the United States with his parents in January 1858. They came to Canaan Twp. Wayne County, Ohio, purchased property and built a home. Robert Jr. returned to Canada and married Jane Bateson in August 1858. Robert and Jane then returned to Canaan Twp. and set up housekeeping. When the Civil War came along Thomas enlisted with the first group, Robert did not believe in the cause that was bringing War between brothers, North against South so he took his little family and returned to Canada.

Thomas joined a group of friends and neighbors in Company K 16th Regiment Ohio Volunters 30 Sept. 1861 Wooster, Ohio and served till he was wounded and discharged 16 Dec., 1862. In 1865 he was naturalized due to his service in the Civil War.

Notes: (con't)

Three children were born to this couple, Urelma my Grandfather, Henry and Harley.

Thomas was a carpenter by trade, due to his injury in the war where he lost two or three fingers on his right hand he turned to farming when he came back home.

There are two obituaries for him, one dated 8 Oct. 1906 in the Wooster Daily News as follows; VETERAN Passes Away at His Home in Canaan Center. Death Came to Thomas Russell Without Warning...Was Seventy Years of Age. Another old

Wayne county soldier has been mustered out of life's service. Thomas Russell died very suddenly on last Saturday at his home in Canaan Center. He was in his usual fair health and there were no premonitions of any kind that death was hovering over that pleasant home, and quickly would strike down the head of the family, the loved husband and father. He ate

dinner which he enjoyed and sat in a chair, when in a few minutes he fell from it and died almost instantly in the presence of the family, without a word, or manifesting any pain. Heart failure is the supposed cause of death.

He was born in Canada and was 70 years old last Febuary. He came to Wayne county 50 years ago, settling in Canaan township where he resided ever since a farmer by occupation and of the fine reputation as an industrios man of the strictest integrity.

In 1861 he inlisted as a soldier in Company K 16th Regiment O.V.I. under Captain Van Dorn, and went through the peroid of service of that regiment regarded in the war for the Union as a brave soldier and good comrade.

He was a Democrat in politics, and was several times elected Trustee of Canaan township.

He is survived by wife and three sons, Ralph, Henry, Harvey. Note by me-----his sons where named as follows, Urelma, Henry, and Harley.

The funeral took place at the family residence this Monday at noon. The attendence was very large of neighbors and friends and comrades of his regiment. Interment in Canaan Cemetery.

The second obituary appeared in the Wooster Weekly Republican. Under the heading Canaan Oct. 10----

Thos. Russell the well known and respected citizen, for many years a resident of this community, died suddenly at his home on Saturday, with Apoplexy. The funeral was held on Monday afternoon in the Presbyterian Church of which he was a member. Rev. Wingert gave a very appropriate discourse from John 14;2. He was assisted by Rev. Wallace from Creston. Mr Russell's comrades of Co. K. 16th O.V.I., attended in a body. The attendence was large, showing the aquaintance and esteem in which he was held by neighbors and many people from surrounding towns. He has held offices of public trust and has been a kind neighbor, a hospitable friend and generous to all whenever needed. He was 69 years of age and a resident for nearly 50 years.

HENRY GRANGER RUSSELL

Henry Russell never married. He was committed to mental Institutions four times and asked to be sent to Massillion Mental Institution in 1914 where he died in 1915, exactly one year and one day after his Mother died. Henry was named after his Mothers brother William Henry Hotchkiss who was always called Henry and his Fathers brother Henry Granger Russell.

HARLEY ROBERT RUSSELL



In the record of births for Wayne Co,Ohio on Feb.28,1894 is listed a male child named THOMAS H. RUSSELL, father HARLEY RUSSELL mother LULA PEARL SHAKLEY. They never married, Harley left the state and went to California. Can not find a record of the child growing up or dying. He does not show with her parents or with Lulu after she marries.

June 20,1900 CANAAN TOWNSHIP CASE He Plead Guilty and was Bound over to Court ----- Last Wednesday, on affidavit made by James Totten, father of the girl of Canaan Center, Mayor Robert J. Smith, of Wooster, issued a warrant for the arrest of Harley Russell, aged 29 years, of Canaan Center , for carnally knowing Goldia Totten, a girl aged 14 years, with her consent. Marshal James Latimer at once went to Canaan, arrested Russell and commited him to city prison that afternoon. He was arraigned before Mayor Smith thursday morning , plead guilty to the charge, and was bound over to the Court of Common Pleas to await action of next grand jury, and in default of furnishing the required 800 Dollars bail he was commited to the county jail from which he was later released by giving bail. The law makes it a penitentiary offense, of from 3 to 20 years imprisonment, for carnally knowing any female person under 16 years of age, even with her consent, as the principle of law is that under the age of 16 years she is not competent to give her consent. WAYNE CO. DEMOCRAT Also on the same date;

JUNE 20,1900 in the CRESTON JOURNAL the following article appeared; A GUILTY WRETCH Harley Russell in Custody on a Grave Charge

James Totten, of Canaan township, on Wednesday, before Mayor Smith, caused a warrant to be issued for the arrest of Harley Russell, of the same township, for criminal conduct with Miss Goldie Totten, aged 14 years . Marshal Latimer and Deputy Andrew Reid arrested Russell and brought him to the city. When arraigned Thursday morning he pleaded guilty. Bond was fixed at 800 Dollars , in default of which he was committed to jail. Russell is 29 years of age and the son of very highly

Notes: (con't)

respected parents. It is stated that the intimacy between Russell and the girl has been carried on for some months. He must certainly be a depraved wretch, for a few years ago he figured in a similar scrape, but escaped and was away many months.

CRESTON JOURNAL

The next article dated JULY 26,1900 RETURNED A BRIDE

Canaan Township Couple Overcame Parental and Legal Obstacles Harley Russell and Miss Goldie Totten, of Canaan Township, on last Thursday were refused a license to wed by Probate Judge R.L.Adair for the reason the young lady was not of the age of consent, although it was said her parents were willing. The couple were not to be kept apart, as they left here that night, presumably for Kentucky where the marriage law is not so rigid. They have returned and the young woman is now Mrs Russell. This it is supposed will settle a criminal charge charge resting against Russell. It is stated that he executed a bond to the girl's father guaranteeing that he will live with and provide for her.

The last article under married in the WAYNE CO. DEMOCRAT It is stated that Mr Harley Russell and young Miss Goldie Totten, of Canaan township,were married out side of Ohio the latter part of last week. She is a minor, did not have consent of her parents, and hence Probate Judge Adair refused to issue marriage licenses. They went away, and assert they are legally married.

The WOOSTER DAILY RECORD Dated 19 July 1950

Creston-- Mr and Mrs Harley Russell will celebrate their 50th wedding Anniversary Thurday July 20. They were married at the Methodist parsonate in Columbus.

The Russell's have lived in the same house for 50 years. Mr Russell also was born and lived his entire life in that house.

Mr Russell is a farmer and has also been quite a fisherman and hunter. Both are good radio listeners and say they have an enjoyable home life.

They are members of Cannan Methodist church and Mrs Russell is active in church work and womens organizations.

The Russell's have four children, Mrs Frank Gerstenslager of Creston, Mrs Lillian Minor of Barberton, Robert Russell of Barberton, and Miss Ercell Russell.

Due to ill health Mr and Mrs Russell are unable to hold open house as planned.

Sunday evening a family dinner was held at Mozena's east of Medina.

For all they went through in the beginning, Harley and Golda had a long life together, they where married 57 years until Harley's death in 1957, produced four children, three girls and one boy. Golda was active in the Canaan M.E. Church. They lived in and owned the house that once belonged to Alfred and Sarah Hotchkiss on Road 604. Part of the original house is still there, who knows maybe Harley put on the extra rooms. Golda died in 1967.

Obituary for HARLEY RUSSELL ------Harley Russell of Canaan dies------ Harley H. Russell, aged 86, passed away at his home after a short illness. He was born in Canaan and lived in the same house all his life. He is survived by his wife, Goldie, three daughters, Mrs Frank Gersteislager of Creston; Mrs Lillian Miner of Barberton and Ercell Russell , address unknown; one son, Robert of the home, five grandchildren and two great grandchildren, nieces and nephews.

Services were held Sunday afternoon from the Matteson Funeral Home at West Salm with Rev. Charles McCoy, paster of the Canaan Methodist church officating. Burial was in Canaan Cemetery. RITTMAN PRESS THURSDAY

FEB.28,1957 Obituary for GOLDA RUSSELL Creston---Mrs Golda O.Russell,81, of Creston RD, died Saturday night at the Horn Nursing Home in Wooster after a short illness. The daughter of James and Clara Totten .She was born May 30,1886. She had been a life resident of Canaan, a member of the Creston Methodist Church, WSCS and Happy Hearts Club. Surviving are two daughters, Mrs Frank Gerstenslager, Creston and Mrs Lillian Miner, Barberton; a son, Robert, Creston, five granddaughters and ten great grandchildren; two brothers, Claude and Guy Totten, Wooster; and two sisters, Mrs Anna Hawk, Wooster and Mrs Alice Younker, Creston RD.

Notes: (con't)

•

husband, Harley, two brothers and a sister, died previously. Services will be Tuesday at 2 p.m. at Matteson Funeral Home in West Salem, with Rev. Orion Aubihl officating. Burial will be in Canaan Cemetery. Friends may call at the Funeral Home Monday night. WOOSTER DAILY NEWS AUG.21,1967 A similar notice appeared in the Rittman Press Aug.23,1967

Family Group Sheet for BENJAMIN FRANKLIN LEWIS

Husband		BENJAMIN FRANKLIN LEWIS
	Birth: Death: Burial: Marriage: Father: Mother:	27 Aug 1856 in Valley Head, DeKalb Co., Alabama 29 Aug 1927 in Hastings, Jefferson Co., Oklahoma Hastings Cemetery 14 Dec 1876 in DeKalb Co., Alabama JONATHAN LEWIS NANCY STEELE TEIGE F901
Wife:		MILLIE LEE
	Birth: Death: Burial: Father: Mother:	17 Aug 1858 in Stevenson, Jackson Co.,Alabama 29 Nov 1945 in Hastings, Jefferson Co.,Oklahoma 01 Dec 1945 in Hastings Cemetery ALLEN LEE NANCY /HIDER HYDER
Children:		
1 M	Name: Birth: Death: Burial: Marriage: Spouse:	JONATHAN ALLEN LEWIS 17 Sep 1877 in DeKalb Co.,Alabama 29 Jan 1960 in Oklahoma City, Oklahoma Co.,Oklahoma Body donated to Oklahoma Medical School, Oklahoma City, Oklahoma 18 May 1905 in Grady Co.,Oklahoma Indian Territory VERNICE VICTORIA REAMES
2 F	Name: Birth:	MARY M. LEWIS 22 Feb 1879
3 F	Name: Birth:	NANCY L. LEWIS 22 Oct 1881
4 M	Name: Birth:	WILLIAM JACK LEWIS 08 Oct 1883
5 M	Name: Birth:	JAMES FRANKLIN LEWIS 25 Mar 1885
6 ?	Name: Birth:	R.H. LEWIS 08 Apr 1887 BURIED ALABAMA
7 F	Name: Birth:	ELIZABETH LEWIS 01 Jul 1888
8 F	Name: Birth:	CREASE MARGARET LEWIS 09 Nov 1891
9 F	Name: Birth:	JESSIE UNA ZERA LEWIS 08 Nov 1898
Notes:		
Sources:		

¢

.

Valley Head, DeKalb Co., Alabama				
HYDER, NANCY /HIDER				
Death: 18 Jan 1875 in Valley Head, DeKalb Co., Alabama				
LEE, ALLEN				
Death: 15 Feb 1898 in Valley Head, DeKalb Co., Alabama				
LEWIS, BENJAMIN FRANKLIN				
Birth: 27 Aug 1856 in Valley Head, DeKalb Co., Alabama				
LEWIS, JONATHAN				
Death: 24 Feb 1891 in Valley Head, DeKalb Co., Alabama				
STEELE, NANCY				
Death: 03 May 1890 in Valley Head, DeKalb Co., Alabama				

(
Benjamin Lewis				
Oklahoma Applications for Enrollm	ient to the Five Civilized Tribes			
Name:	Benjamin Lewis (https://familysearch.org/pal:/MM9.1.1/XVXV-DMW)			
Event Type:	Application			
Tribe or Clan:	Chickasaw By Blood			
Case Number:	628			
Affiliate Publication Title: Applications for Enrolment of the Commission to the Five Civilized Tribes, 1898-1914, Affiliate Publication Number: M1301, Affiliate Film Number: 439				

Citing this Record

"Oklahoma Applications for Enrollment to the Five Civilized Tribes, 1898-1914," Index, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/pat/MM9.1.1/XVXV-DMW : accessed 7 March 2015), Benjamin Lewis, 1898-1914; from "Applications for Enrollment of the Commission to the Five Civilized Tribes, 1898-1914," Fold3.com; citing case number 628, NARA microfilm publication M1301, roll 439, National Archives and Records Administration, Washington, D.C.

About (/about) Blog (/blog) Feedback (/feedback) Site Map (/site-map) Cookle Consent Language 🔺

FamilySearch Rights and Use Information (/terms) (Updated 2/3/2015) | Privacy Policy (/privacy) (Updated 3/18/2014) © 2015 by Intellectual Reserve, Inc. All rights reserved. A service provided by The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints (http://mormon.org)

{	
Benjamin F Lewis	
United States Veterans Administ	ration Pension Payment Cards
Name:	Benjamin F Lewis (https://familysearch.org/pal:/MM9.1.1/QJDQ-SSRF)
Event Type:	Pension
Event Date:	1907-1933
Event Place:	United States
Form Type:	Army Invalid
Death Date:	21 Jul 1927
Film Number: 001635383 (/se	1850, Affiliate Publication Title: Veterans Administration Pension Payment Cards, 1907-1933, GS arch/record/results?count=20&query=%2Bfilm_number%3A001635383), Digital Folder Number: sults?count=20&query=%2Bfilm_number%3A004693635), Image Number: 00614

Citing this Record

"United States Veterans Administration Pension Payment Cards, 1907-1933," index and images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/pai:/MM9.1.1/QJDQ-SSRF : accessed 7 March 2015), Benjamin F Lewis, 1907-1933; citing NARA microfilm publication M850 (Washington, D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, n.d.); FHL microfilm 1,635,383.

About (/about)

Blog (/blog)

Feedback (/feedback)

Site Map (/site-map)

Coolde Consent

Language 🔺

FamilySearch Rights and Use Information (/terms) (Updated 2/3/2015) | Privacy Policy (/privacy) (Updated 3/18/2014) © 2015 by Intellectual Reserve, Inc. All rights reserved. A service provided by The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints (http://mormon.org)

	Husband: CHRI	STIAN LEE
	Born:	in:
	Married:	in:
	Died:	in:
	Burial:	
	Father:	
	Mother:	a
		Spouses:
	Wife: BRIT	FANY ANN LEWIS
	Born: 13 Apr	1981 in: Long Beach, Los Angles Co, California
	Died:	in:
	Burial:	
		S ALBERT LEWIS
	Mother: NANC	Y ELLEN WALSH
	Other	Spouses:
	CHILDREN	
1	Name: Lil	lynoe LEWIS
i	Born:	in: Hawai
F	Married:	in:
•	Died:	in:
	Burial:	
	Spouse:	
2		MES THOMAS MING LEE
	Born:	in:
Μ	Married:	in:
	Died:	in:
	Burial:	
	Spouse:	
3	Name: MA	_
	Born:	in:
М	Married:	in:
	Died:	in:
	Burial: Spouse:	
	L Namana	

ا ر مسرو

	1 37	
4	Name:	
	Born:	in:
	Married:	in:
I	Died:	in:
	Burial:	in:
	Spouse:	
5	Name:	
	Born:	in:
	Married:	in:
	Died:	in:
	Burial:	in:
i	Spouse:	
6	Name:	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
v	Born:	in:
	Married:	in:
	Died:	in:
	Burial:	in:
	Spouse:	111.
-		
7	Name:	•
	Born:	in:
	Married:	in:
	Died:	in:
	Burial:	in:
	Spouse:	
8	Name:	
	Born:	in:
	Married:	in:
	Died:	in:
	Burial:	in:
	Spouse:	
9	Name:	
	Born:	in:
	Married:	in:
	Died:	in:
	Burial:	in:
	Spouse:	
	L	

Todd A. Lewis

October 22, 2013 2:00 AM

October 4, 1964 ~ October 16, 2013

Todd went to be with the Lord, surrounded by family and friends and his Pastor, Cyril Hunkler. He was born to Jerry and Beverly Lewis in Harbor City, Calif. He went to North Medford High School from 1978 to 1982. Todd served in the U.S. Air Force from February 1985 to February 1990 and was honorably discharged. He spent his career as an air conditioning and heating specialist in the Rogue Valley.

Todd is survived by his father and step-mother, Jerry and Diane, of Medford, Ore.; son, Joel Lewis of Vancouver, Wash.; sister, Kathy (Rich) Hughes of Central Point, Ore.; brother, Dale (Carrie) Lewis of Medford, Ore.; aunts, uncles, nieces, nephews, and cousins; and his good friend, Betty Rabner-Meany. He was preceded in death by his mother, Beverly; his aunt, Letha; and all his grandparents.

Todd's recent passion was restoring his Dad's old 1972 Chevy pickup. He felt blessed to have been baptized just a few weeks before his passing.

A memorial service will be held at 2:00 p.m., Saturday, October 26, 2013, at Zion Lutheran Church, 516 W. Fourth St., Medford, OR. In lieu of flowers, memorial donations may be made to Zion Lutheran.